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Your Annual membership  dues play an important part in our fundraising efforts. 
To all our valued members who have not paid your dues for 2023-2024. Please 
help  our hardworking Membership Secretary , Allan Pinder: PH: (03)9700 6178 
by paying your dues early, thereby helping him to minimise costs  and time con-
suming reminders .  Allan is only too happy to speak to you and do make his day 

Annual Dues 

$30 by 1 July 2023 

From the Desk of the Editor 

An Indian billionaire was once asked in an interview, which of his achievements 

had given him the most happiness in life.  He replied, “ I have gone through 4 

stages of happiness in life, before I understood the true meaning of happiness. 

The first stage was to accumulate wealth and resources. Then it was the      

collection of valuables and items. The third stage was bigger and greater     

projects, a testament to my stature  and success in life. However my happiness 

fom these were fleeting and I did not get the happiness I had imagined.   

The 4th stage was when a friend of mine asked me to buy 200 wheelchairs for 

the disabled poor.  At the behest of my friend I immediately bought the wheel-

chairs, but the friend insisted that I go along with him and hand over the 

wheelchairs. Giving these wheelchairs with my own hands, I saw a strange glow 

of happiness in the faces of those receiving and sitting in them.  I felt real 

happiness inside me.  When I decided to leave, a child who had received a 

wheelchair grabbed my leg.  I leaned over and asked the child “do you need   

anything else”. The child’s simple reply, made me completely change my outlook 

towards life.  This child simply said, ”I want to remember your face so that 

when I meet you in heaven, I can recognize you and thank you once again”. 

I cannot vouch for the veracity of this story, yet the content is a reflection on 

life, how we measure success and happiness.  Philanthropy or call it our social 

conscience, is the greatest gift we have, to give and share.  Lets share our good 

fortune to all those ‘Less Fortunate’.  We may not be billionaires, but our lives 

would be enriched by the simple thanks of those who desperately need our help.  

Please help with a donation whenever you can, continue with membership and 

reach out to sign up many more members.  We all have to deal with hard times 

in our lives, but lets count our blessings and share our lives, by reaching out. 

Lets not wait till we reach heaven to be thanked. 



PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE – Angelo Herft 

A warm welcome to you all, especially our new members.   

The past few months have been filled with hope and optimism as together 

we strive to give to those less fortunate than ourselves. 

During this hectic period your committee was busy planning the Country 

and Western night which was held in May and the recent July Luncheon.  A 

heartful thanks to all those who supported the events with either your 

presence or generous donations to make them a success.  The attendances 

were high, the atmosphere was warm and welcoming and in the main we 

received some very positive feedback for both events.  I would like to 

acknowledge our hard-working committee members for arranging the 

successful evenings. 

It is pleasing to see a healthy growth in our membership base.  Over recent 

months our membership base grew by 21 and now stands at 579.  This is a 

fantastic achievement as we strive to attract new members to help the Club 

continue its good work into the future.  Through our prayers, kindness and 

generosity over 500 people now live with hope and 200 students face a better 

future with improved education prospects. 

Once again thank you for sharing the journey with us as we strive to give 

hope to the ‘Less Fortunate’ than ourselves. 

 

One of the marvelous things about community is that it enables us to welcome and help people in a way we 

many people, even those in deep distress, and perhaps help them find self-confidence and inner healing.         
Jean Vanier 

The greatness of a community is most accurately measured by the compassionate actions of its members .            
Coretta Scott King 

 

DONATIONS HELP US TO REACH OUT TO MANY HANDS. 
 

“What counts in life is not the mere 

fact that we have lived. It is what 

difference we have made to the lives 

of others that will determine the 

significance of the life we lead.”  –  

Nelson Mandela 

 “Help others without any reason and 

give without the expectation of 

receiving anything in return. We are 

not put on this earth for ourselves, but 

are placed here for each other. If you 

are always there for others, then in 

time of need, someone will be there 

for you”.  -  Jeff Warner 

 

 



                                                           

WELFARE BENEFICIARY NEWS       -   Shireen Ferdinand 

 
FATE  or  A TEST OF FAITH 
 

As always, the Club, whilst looking at alleviating the needs of the ‘Less Fortunate’, continue to encourage and help 

our WB’s to improve on their present circumstances and to make them self-sufficient in their lives. No easy task for 

those eking out an existence and yet there are some families who, with determination try their best to do so.  One such 

family is that of Ishani VanCuylenberg, a single Mum, left to fend for 5 children, by working as a maid and selling 

king coconuts and betel leaves on the roadside.. 

Her eldest daughter Sonali, put aside a vocation to be a Catholic nun after successfully 

completing her GCE (AL) exams decided to enroll in the army.  She knew this would help the 

family financially. Job stability and a secure wage in the army would help with the family 

fortunes and their future.   

After years of struggle the family was finally looking to better times and it was only in the 

last Newsletter, we highlighted that a re-furbished laptop was presented to Ishani, the Mum. 

She had enrolled for an external degree at the Sri Jayawardena University, to follow her 

dream to better her life, her career path and give her children all that a mother yearns to do. 

The Club was happy that the family fortunes were improving. 

Tragically, subsequent to our April Newsletter, young Sonali, now the main breadwinner for 

the family, was seriously injured whilst travelling in a 3 wheeler or “Tuk-Tuk’ (as they are 

called) and suffered major head trauma, requiring intensive surgery.   I do apologise for any 

distress caused by the pictures of Sonali, which are quite graphic. 

I am sure God has a special place for this young lass, who put aside a calling to be a nun, to 

help her family.  Sonali, I am happy to say is on the mend, even though the road ahead to 

recovery can be long.  A test of her faith maybe and yet, her determination to help her family, 

will see her through.  Thankfully her medical needs are taken care of by the army hospital. 

Yet, once again the family is now at a crossroad to deal with the day to day necessities of life.  The Mum Ishani, now 

needs to take care of her daughter and also, her eldest son who is following a course in Hybrid Motor Mechanics at 

the  Wayamba Technical College in Kurunegala finds it hard to pay 

the course fee of Rs15,000 pm (approx. A$70).  Living away from 

home, he also has to pay for his daily meals, at times going hungry 

with no money. 

The Club has assisted the family with a special payment of Rs 45,000 

and anything you can donate in the short term to help this family, will 

be greatly appreciated.   

It is indeed heartbreaking to see a family striving to better their lives, 

now compelled to deal with adversity. 

As always, I am humbled by your ongoing generosity and commitment 

to the ‘Less Fortunate’.  

THANK YOU and with your help we can continue our work.  

 

  

A LIGHT-HEARTED LOOK 

 

 

 

How did a Chinese guy end up with a Tamil name? 
I recently met a Chinese man in Melbourne and got to know that his name was Kandaswami. 
I asked him, "How did you ever get a name like that being a Chinese?" 
He said -"Many, many years ago when I first came to Australia, I was standing in line seeking Political Asylum at the 
Immigration Counter... The man in front of me was a Sri Lankan Tamil refugee. 
The white lady at the counter looked at him and asked "What is your name?" He replied "Kandaswami". 
Then she looked at me and asked "What's your name?" 
I said, "Sem Ting". 

 



STUDENT SPONSORSHIP NEWS  - Trevor Collette  

LEAVING A LEGACY 
We immigrated to Australia in the mid-60s when I was five. I did not 
remember anything about Sri Lanka even when I heard lots of stories and 
was shown photos. It was not till the late 70s we returned to visit a couple 
of times in my late teens. Since my teens I sponsored children from lots of 
other countries where the country was chosen for me, but this never 
included Sri Lanka.  
 
About a decade ago I got injured and was staying with my parents when I 
came across the Eighty Club newsletter. My parents were sponsoring 
children from Sri Lanka through the club. I was very moved by what I read 
and decided to sponsor a child from Sri Lanka. It has been a very enriching 
experience. Not long after I went with my previous church to Sri Lanka on a mission and was able to see my sponsored child, her family 
and where she lived. I was saddened and shocked at where and how she lived and thanked God that I was sponsoring her. If you have 
not sponsored a child, it is so worth considering blessing others as we have been blessed. I also got to visit the DBU and meet the very 
lovely, helpful, and very efficient Etienne who I keep in regular contact with.  
 
A few years after first seeing my sponsored child I went with my current church to India on a mission and decided to drop into Sri 
Lanka on the way back to see the school where my sponsored child attented. It was such a fun and happy time. The kids were so 
excited to see someone new and were in their lovely all white uniforms. I got to meet the principal, teachers, and her classmates, and 
walk around the school. Her classroom was very poky and full, and all the incredibly old tables were butted together. It was a 
wonderful experience being there and being able to take her back home and pray for and with her family.  

Besides sponsoring, I wanted to mention that I have also left a small portion of my Will to the Eighty Club for all the 
work they do to help others. Not just school kids, but also the sick, elderly and those in desperate need. Of all the 
charities I support and are in my Will, the Eighty Club is the only one run totally by volunteers. After you look after your 
family, please seriously consider leaving a small portion of your Will to the Eighty Club so they can support so much 
needed work and the need  to give back to the country of our birth. 
 

Monique Renaut  
 
( The author of this article is a long time sponsor and has an active interest in the students.  The Hansie family, 
pictured above has benefitted immensely by her sponsorship.  The father, a tailor by trade, lost both legs in an 
accident and Monique was instrumental in obtaining an electric Singer sewing machine, to help him.  Thanks to 
her, this family has been able to improve their lives and the children receive an education.  She is one of the 
many sponsors, who ensure the future of children through education and also, help for the family.  
Thanks to all our sponsors, we can make changes to innocent lives, families and their future, through your 
generosity.  -   Trevor Collette) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Devona Coggins            
presented with a        

refurbished laptop by                                    

The Eighty Club Melbourne 

 

Special Needs Children’s Olympics - Berlin, Germany. 

A Sponsor’s Generosity to make a dream come true 

Michelle Ann Brohier is a student who is sponsored through the DBU 
in Colombo and is a special needs child.  She attends a special needs 
school. 
She has been selected to take part in the Special Needs Children’s 
Olympics in Berlin, Germany.  The Sri Lankan Government would 
provide for her accommodation etc. However, she had to purchase 
all her personal requirements, including shoes and clothes and also 
pay her own airfare which was a huge expense. This cost which was 
obviously beyond the family’s means meant that she would have had 
to miss out on this great opportunity. 
Fortunately, Michelle’s sponsor in Melbourne has now paid for all her 
personal expenses including the airfare. 
( Our Sincere Thanks to this generous sponsor who prefers to 
remain anonymous) 

 



Christmas in July 
 
Something is always needed to brighten up the cold dreary winter 
month of July and this is where the concept of 'Christmas in July' 
comes in.  Usually celebrated on 25th July and is getting more and 
more popular as the years go by! 
It is this time of the year that my thoughts linger on the many 
children in Sri Lanka, who do not have the opportunity to celebrate 
Christmas in December or receive a gift.  The escalating cost of living, 
food shortages and other economic factors have caused enormous pressure on families.  Christmas to them is just 
another day.  A day to pray in Church and hope for a better future.  I am sure that to many parents who cannot 
afford a little gift for their children at Christmas, it must be a heartbreaking time. 
Over the years, since the inception of the program ‘A Gift for every Child at Christmas’, Marie & I have been touched 
by the generosity of many, who have donated to this cause.   
Your donations have enabled us  to present all students with a gift and in recent years also remit funds for the 
families to have a special Christmas Lunch /Dinner.   Together, with all the festivities we enjoy at Christmas , we 
also need to reflect, remember and care for those who do not enjoy our good fortune. The Joy of Christmas is not  
the many hours we spend on the Christmas tree, the décor and the festive fare we enjoy.  It is, the gifts under the 
tree or in the Christmas stockings.  The Joy we see in the eyes of our loved ones, children, grandchildren is the true 
magic of Christmas. 

 
Your donations will bring  Joy and happiness to all these children in Sri Lanka.  
Let us share this special season with them. 
Marie and I, Thank You for your support, kindness and generosity over the years.   
Help us to spread the goodwill of Christmas by making a donation to  
‘A Gift for Every Child at Christmas’. 
 
Rod de Kretser. 
Email: roddekretser@bigpond.com     PH:  9848 4623 

 
            

            REMINISCING AND LOOKING TO THE FUTURE 
We are all familiar with the stilt fisherman of Sri Lanka, down 
south.  They epitomize patience, waiting for hours perched on a 
slender stick, for a catch to keep the home fires burning.   
Somehow, they are a reflection of what we do in the Eighty Club. 
Hoping to raise enough funds, we too have to work with infinite 
patience to fund our commitments.  As time goes by, we are 
finding it harder to do this.  There are many factors and facts to 
consider, dear members.  A static membership fee since our 
inception in 1982, a meagre $30 per family, which subsidises our 
hard copy Newsletters and postage. This cost has increased exponentially. Thankfully electronic transmission of 
the Newsletters have increased in recent times. We depend on our members to add a donation when paying 
membership fees - most of them do.  Times are hard and these donations have declined.  In years gone by, we 
charged $20 for a fund-raising lunch, with members of the fundraising committee, setting up, cleaning the hall 
and at the end of the day, clearing, washing, drying and storing the crockery, cutlery and glassware.  Our long 
serving committee members have aged and even with various ailments, they soldier on.  Venues too are hard to 
come by with increased costs and caterers too, need to make a profit.  We do our best to minimise the cost of 
these fund-raisers to you, our members, as we are well aware that you too have to budget your finances.  
However, we need to increase attendance at these functions, to negotiate better prices with our caterers.        
Yet, we are proud of your faith and trust in the work we do.   With your help we have increased funding to our 
200 WB’s by Rs3000/qtr, funded cataract operations and much more.  We are mindful of all the help and 
continued support given to us.  However the future is financially bleak without you, our members.   

Thank you for your time and may you be Blessed and rewarded for your past and continued support. 

 

Every child deserves a special place in our Hearts 

for a CHILD 

mailto:roddekretser@bigpond.com


THE EIGHTY CLUB OF MELBOURNE INC 

is holding it’s next Luncheon  

followed by the 

Annual General Meeting  (3.30pm) on 

Sunday – 27th August, 2023 
from 12.30 onwards at 

The Grand on Princes, 
2251 Princes Highway, Melbourne, 3170  ( off Service Rd.) 

 

A FEAST OF BURIYANI 
with all its accompaniments 

followed by a delicious Dessert 

 
For Bookings: 

Tony & Arlene Scarnivel    -   9763 0085 
Laraine Muller        -          0419 525 750 
Allan & Marie Pinder      -     9700 6178    
All Committee Members  / Table Hosts   

                          Donation $40  ….  (BYO –  Soft Drinks provided) 



 

IN GOD’S CARE   

BARTELS, Aileen (nee Leembruggen)- (3.8.1922 – 28.3.2023). Died peacefully at 
Millward Aged Care with family close on Tuesday March 28, 2023. Wife of 

Clarence (Bob) Bartels (dec). Former wife of Winston Metzeling (dec), mother 
of Jennifer Senior and Michael Metzeling, mother-in-law of Peter (dec) and 
Therese, much loved grandmother of Kim, Paul (dec), Megan (dec), James, 
Mark, Leigh and Shannon, grandmother-in-law of Simon, Nikki, Sonya and 
Josh, great grandmother of Reuben, Ivy, Shaianne, Cayden, Jesse, James 
and Lara. At peace in God’s love. 

 

JANSZ - Ainsley Wilfred of North Blackburn, on 7 June 2023, aged 84.  
Grandson of A W Jansz. Son of Edith and Bertram Jansz. Beloved husband of Bella (dec). Loving brother of Christine 
(dec) and Patricia, brother-in-law of Earle de Niese (dec) and Cor Stok. Loved uncle of Alison (dec), Frances, Pia, 
Amy, their partners and children.  Sadly missed by all his family and friends. 
 
KELLY, Desmond Anthony Carl (02.07.1936 – 29.04.2023), father of Mike, Douglas, Michelle and Warran, 

grandfather and great grandfather, in Melbourne. (Contributed) 

VANDERWERT- Churchill Frederick- 4th October 1940 – 23rd May 2023.  Aged 82. 
Dearest husband of Heather, devoted father of Paul, Glenn & Rosalie.  Fathe-in-law to Carl, Antoinette and Lynsey.  
Loving Grandpa to Josh, Caleb, Ella, Asher, Louis, Piper, Abby and Eden.   
The beautiful sService was held at Our Lady of the Rosary, Fairfield. 
An extremely kind and gentle man, loved by all and Forever in our hearts.  
 
VAN HOUTEN, Grace Augusta- 24/01/1930 - 08/07/2023.   Loving Wife of Errol (dec). Loving Daughter of Hubert & 
Iris Schokman (dec).  Loving Sister & Sister-in-Law of Thelma & Donald, Hilda & Douglas, Percy & Cynthia, Kenneth 
& Litty (all dec), Audrey & Gladwin, Louise, Nowell (dec), Olive & Rodney (dec), Valerie, Peter (dec), Charles & 
Sheelagh and Sylvia.  Loving Aunt, Grand Aunt & Great Grand Aunt off Many Neices & Nephews.   Rest in Peace. 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for supporting our 
membership drive. This has 
enabled us to maintain welfare 
services to the less fortunate 
members of our community in 
Sri Lanka. 

If you need an application form to invite a friend or relative to join our Club,                 
Please contact our Membership Secretary:   Allan Pinder on 9700 6178/0410 863716.               
email:   apinder8@hotmail.com 
You may also download an application from our website at: 
www.eightyclubmelbourne.org.au. 
 

 

Barbara Patinayake    Matthew & Brittany Richardson 
Nathan Hodges/Elise Drieberg             Tyrone Pereira 
Hubert & Cheryl Varney   Jamie & Niroshini Lane 
Rebecca Herft     Joshua Herft 
Brooke Herft     Heather Jordan 
Ralston & Sylvia Brohier   Rosie D’Silva 
Matthew Dunn     Jude Raymond 
Ursula Aruma     Des & June Stewart 
Gene Pereira     Ken & Romaine DenElzen 
Allan & Chitra Ludekens   Glenn Yeo/Diane Di Battista 
Dorothy Maher.                                                   Allan Varney 
Christopher Varney 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Aldons  Ione 50.00   
 

Noller Trevor Aloma 25.00   

Arkley Lindsay Vilma 500.00   
 

Ohlmus  Ishbel 250.00   

For Senadeera Family   
 

Oorloff Errol  Elaine 70.00   

Barsenbach John Lisa 20.00   
 

Oorloff Errol  Elaine 100.00   

in memory of Eardley Barsenbach   
 

Parsons Roy Ingrid 20.00   

Bartholomeusz  Katie 400.00   
 

Patinayake, Barbara 5.00   

Caspersz, Annesley 40.00   
 

Rodrigo, Corrine 70.00   

Da Silva Clifford 20.00   
 

Scharley Marie 220.00   

 towards postage   
 

In memory of May & Wilford 
Rowlands 

  

Da Silva Clifford 250.00   
 

Smith Dallas Yvonne 100.00   

Devendran, Joe and Sandra 30.00   
 

Soertsz Frank & Daphne 288.00   

Ferdinands, Peter & June 500.00   
 

Annual Donation for a Welfare 
Beneficiary 

  

Fernando Audrey 70.00   
 

Vanden Driesen Thelma 50.00   

Frugtniet Noeline 100.00   
 

Vanderwert Heather 170.00   

In memory of Geoffrey Frugtniet   
 

In loving memory of Churchill   

Gill Sharon 100.00   
 

Vieyra Carol Rachel 20.00   

Hanibalsz  Louise 120.00   
 

Wambeek Keith Lynne 20.00   

Joseph  Doreen 170.00   
 

Wright George Claudette 20.00   

Keating, Jenny 100.00   
 

Wright George Claudette 50.00   

Middleton John Moira 70.00   
 

Young Anita Louise 40.00   

Misso, Mario 124.00   
   

for burns victim   
 

Anonymous 3670.00    
Anonymous for poor families  200.00   

IN MEMORY OF MAURICE FORSTER 
   

Aldons  Ione 50.00   
   

Arkley Lindsay Vilma 100.00   
   

Baker, Gwenneth 100.00   
   

Howse, Ronali 89.64   
   

Speldewinde, Winsome 20.00   
   

Wright George Claudette 50.00   
   

OUR GRATEFUL THANKS TO THESE GENEROUS DONORS 
Donations received from April 2023   -   5th  July 2023 

 

“We know only too well that what we are doing is nothing more than a drop in the ocean.     
But if the drop were not there, the ocean would be missing something”.       -   Mother Teresa 

“We are not put on this earth for ourselves, but are placed here for each other. If you are 
always there for others, then in time of need, someone will be there for you.    -     Jeff Warner 

“Happiness doesn’t result from what we get, but from what we give.    -   Ben Carson 

 

 



EIGHTY CLUB MELBOURNE INC.  -  ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING- 2023 
Dear Members,   
Please be advised that all current members who wish to attend the Annual General Meeting,  nominate to the 
committee or submit any motions,  inform the Administrative Secretary in writing to the address below or email to:  
adminsec@eightyclubmelbourne.org.au  by 11TH AUGUST, 2023.    ( Name/email/ PH.No required:)    
  
Marie de Kretser   -  Administrative Secretary.        
 

    

EIGHTY CLUB MELBOURNE INC. 
P O Box 2645, ROWVILLE,  VIC  3178 

NOTICE OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Date:         27th August, 2023 
Venue:      THE GRAND ON PRINCES  
Address:   2251 Princes Highway, Melbourne, 3170  ( off Service Rd.) 
Time:        3.30 PM 
All members are invited to be present at the meeting and will have the opportunity to: 

• find out about the Club’s operations and finances 

• ask questions about the operations and finances of the Eighty Club Melbourne Inc. 

• speak about any items on the agenda 

• vote on any resolutions proposed. 

At the meeting, members will be asked to vote to: 

• accept the minutes of the last Annual General Meeting  

• accept the annual report 

• accept the audited annual financial statements 

• appoint an auditor. 

• elect Committee of Management 

 
NOMINATION FORM 

 
EIGHTY CLUB MELBOURNE, INC. NO.A0013333T 

 
The Administrative Secretary, 

            Eighty Club Melbourne, Inc. 
            8, Peter Street, 
            Doncaster East, Vic. 3109 
 

NOMINATION FOR 2023/2024 OFFICE BEARERS 

 
We nominate………………………………………………………………………. for the office of 

 
………………………………………………………………..…in the Club for the above period. 

 
Proposer’s Name and Signature……………………………..……………………………………. 

 

Seconder’s Name and Signature…………………………………………….…………………………………………. 

 

Nominee’s Signature indicating consent…………………………………………….…………………………… 

 
NB. The completed form must reach the Administrative Secretary before 31st July. 2022 
 
 

 
 

 

(Nominees must be up to date with membership fees and be prepared to 

perform ALL the duties of the Office for which they have been nominated) 

 

mailto:adminsec@eightyclubmelbourne.org.au


HELP INCREASE OUR FUNDING, BY REDUCING THE COST OF MAILING 
To all our members, who presently are not on our electronic mailing list, please consider receiving our Newsletter 
and all other correspondence, by EMAIL.  This will also enable you to receive the newsletter in colour. 
Due to the escalating costs of postage and printing, an electronic mailing list will save the club approximately $2000 
this year.  These savings will help increase our funding for the less fortunate in Sri Lanka 
Please indicate your preference for receiving the Newsletter by contacting us on email at : 
editor@eightyclubmelbourne.org.au.  and submitting your Name and Email address 
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Newsletter 

INC NO.A0013333T 
 
Print Post Approved 
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IMPORTANT INFORMATION TO OUR MEMBERS 

Please be advised that with the introduction of our new accounting software and to streamline our  

Accounting procedures, the following changes have been made. 

The bank account Nos: will be as follows: 

MEMBERSHIP AND DONATION PAYMENTS:   

ANZ BANK      BSB:  013479       Account No:  3003 555 83 

STUDENT SPONSORSHIP AND GIFTS TO STUDENTS: 

ANZ BANK      BSB: 013141    A/C 852 301 233 

FOR ALL EFT TRANSFERS AND  BANK DEPOSITS MADE TO A BANK TELLER:   

PLEASE ENSURE THAT YOUR ID / REFERENCE:-- IS THE INVOICE NO: OR  YOUR PHONE NO: 

CHEQUES /MONEY ORDERS SHOULD BE MADE OUT TO THE: 

EIGHTY CLUB MELBOURNE Inc         ADDRESS:  PO BOX 2645,  ROWVILLE,    VIC  3178 

PLEASE ATTACH THE TOP HALF OF YOUR INVOICE WITH YOUR POSTAL REMITTANCE 
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